
1st Tuesdays - Public Works Committee  

Jeff Morris - Chairman, Minnie Bommer, Danny Wallace 
 

2nd Tuesdays - General Welfare and Public Relations Committee 

Minnie Bommer - Chairwoman, Keith Phelps, C.H. Sullivan 
 

3rd Tuesdays - Finance and Administration Committee 

C.H. Sullivan - Chairman, All Aldermen/Alderwomen attend 
 

4th Tuesdays - Public Safety Committee 

Keith Phelps - Chairman, C.H. Sullivan, Johnetta Yarbrough 

All regularly scheduled committee meetings are at 4:00 pm in the Lower Level Conference Room at 

Covington City Hall at 200 W. Washington St.  All Board of Mayor and Aldermen meetings are held 

on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings of each month at 5:30 pm in the Board Room on the 2nd floor 

at Covington City Hall.  ALL are open to the public.  Official meeting minutes and agendas can be 

found by visiting www.covingtontn.com. 

You may contact your   

Alderman/Alderwoman by  

clicking on the email links below. 

District 1 Vice Mayor Johnetta Yarbrough  1122jwyatt@gmail.com 

  Alderwoman Minnie Bommer  alderwomandist1@gmail.com 

 

District 2 Alderman Jeff Morris   aldermanjeffmorris@gmail.com   

  Alderman Keith Phelps   kphelps@jamiesonandfisher.com 

 

District 3 Alderman C.H. Sullivan   aldermanchsullivan@gmail.com  

  Alderman Danny Wallace   aldermanwallace@gmail.com 
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Continued on next page 

Public Works Committee Meeting – 9/1/20 

 

Present via Virtual Meeting – Chairman Jeff Morris, Alderwoman Minnie Bommer, Alderman Danny Wallace, 

Alderman CH Sullivan, Alderman Keith Phelps, Alderwoman Johnetta Yarbrough, Director David Gray, Direc-

tor Lessie Fisher, Tina Dunn, Kristin Mathis, Rebecca Ray, Gerry Burke (Republic Services), Robin Sealy 

(Covington Resident), Echo Day 

 

Public Works Report – Director David Gray 

Republic sanitation discussion – Republic Manager Gerry Burke 

- Mr. Gerry Burke addressed the committee, he realizes there are currently issues on residential service 

but believes things are moving in the right direction 

- Republic has had issues with COVID-19 and a shortage of employees  

- Working on changes with personnel, routing, carts 

- Alderman Wallace thanked Mr. Burke for participating in this meeting.  Addressed communication 

issue and felt like communication and service had improved  

- Chairman Morris stated that it is good to be able to respond to constituents positively about changes 

that are being put in place 

Level Billing Discussion 

- We have contacted Covington Electric to see how they handle level billing.  Also contacted Local Gov-

ernment.  Process is complicated but working to get enough information to implement 

- Would like to further investigate and bring back to this committee in October  

- Alderwoman Bommer asked for clarity between budget billing and level billing 

o Budget billing, customer pays the same every month 

o Level billing, customer pays different amount every month 

- Senior Accountant Kristin Mathis explained how budget billing was calculated 

- Committee discussed how to deal with credits on accounts and how to return that to customers 

Rialto Water Main Replacement with SDG (Site Development Grant) 

- Open bids last Thursday 

- Low bidder was Rose Construction 

- Motion made to accept bid from Rose Construction, 2nd, roll call, so moved 

Request for Speed Humps on Erwin Lane 

- Have put up Slow Children at Play signs and moved speed sign 

- Will collect data and get to police department 

- We cannot put speed humps on a collector street 

- Submitted Speed Hump Policy 

- Committee would like data at next meeting 

Gas Fund Year End Audit Information 

- Gas fund as of June 30th, approximately $98,000 in the black 

- Rialto Industrial park payment will show up as expense 

 

Motion made to accept report, 2nd, roll call, so moved 



Official meeting minutes and agendas can be found by visiting www.covingtontn.com. 

Code Division Report – Director Lessie Fisher 

 

Sign Ordinance Update 

- Need to update ordinance regarding election signs 

Working on document filing 

Working with police department and judges regarding animal control issues 

Alderman Wallace inquired about report of new business licenses (22) for August 

- Director Fisher stated that applications have increased 

Resident Robin Sealy addressed dog issue with neighbors 

- Has worked with Animal Control and police department 

- Would like to make this committee aware and ask for help with what to do further 

- Director Fisher stated that, since there has been a citation, it is now the judge’s decision on how to 

rule 

- Court date is tomorrow, 9/2 

- Ms. Sealy plans on being at court 

- Alderman Wallace suggested Ms. Sealy asks for report when police respond 

 

Motion made to accept report, 2nd, roll call, so moved 

 

There being no further business, meeting is adjourned 

http://www.covingtontn.com/


COVID DRIVE-THRU TESTING TIMES HAVE CHANGED! 

Monday-Friday, 8:00am-Noon 

The drive-up COVID-19 testing site at the  

Tipton County Health Department will be giv-

ing FREE tests Monday - Friday, 8:00 a.m.- 

Noon.  The Tennessee National Guard is on 

hand to administer the tests.  You can drive 

through and get your free test regardless of 

symptoms.  Tipton County Health Department 

is located at 4700 Mueller Brass Rd. 
Photo: The Daily Memphian 

Tipton County Executive Jeff Huffman has announced, per 

the authority granted to county mayors by Gov. Bill Lee, a 

mask mandate for Tipton County that began on August 4th 

and will continue  through 11:59 pm Wednesday,  

September 30th.  To read the complete order, CLICK HERE. 

Masks Required at Tipton County Schools 

After discussions with County Executive Jeff Huffman as well  

as updated recommendations from the Health Department,  

LeBonheur, and the UT HSC, Tipton County Board of Education 

agrees that a mandatory mask requirement is the appropriate 

next step to slow the spread of COVID-19.  Our hope is that the 

mask requirement and other safety protocols such as social  

distancing will help keep schools open for learning. 

MANDATORY MASKS IN 

TIPTON COUNTY 

The Tennessee Pledge was developed by Governor Lee, the Unified 
Command Group (UCG) and Tennessee’s Economic Recovery Group 
(ERG) with input from health experts, state and local partners and 
business and industry leaders. It includes specific recommendations 
which enable most businesses to reopen responsibly without the 
burden of heavy mandates. This will be a gradual process, with room 
to adjust as data is evaluated. For links to all of Governor Lee’s 
guidelines, please visit our website at www.covingtontn.com. 

https://www.tiptonco.com/news_detail_T34_R819.php
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Thursday, September 10th 

10:30 am - 3:00 pm 

Covington Civic Center 
 

CLICK HERE TO SCHEDULE  

YOUR APPOINTMENT 

https://www.bloodhero.com/index.cfm?group=op&hlc=CovingtonTN&hostlookupcode=CovingtonTN
https://www.bloodhero.com/index.cfm?group=op&hlc=CovingtonTN&hostlookupcode=CovingtonTN
http://www.vitalant.org/antibodytest


The new CodeRED system, a high-speed emergency notification service provided by  

OnSolve, will allow administrators to communicate with residents and personnel by sending 

text messages, emails, posts to social media and mobile app messages to inform residents 

of emergencies and better protect life and property. 
 

The service includes the CodeRED Weather Warning system, an automated weather warn-

ing technology that delivers text messages, and emails to registered residents and business-

es within the direct path of severe weather. The CodeRED Weather Warning system is an 

opt-in service that automatically notifies those enrolled of tornado, flash flood, and severe 

thunderstorm warnings just moments after an alert is issued by the National Weather  

Service (NWS). 
 

ALL residents living within Tipton County are encouraged to enroll by selecting the 

CodeRED logo below using their desktop, laptop or mobile device OR residents may also 

text ‘TiptonTN’ to 99411 from your mobile phone to receive the link to register and input  

your contact information. 

https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BFE8EF00DA8C
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BFE8EF00DA8C
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https://www.facebook.com/courtsquarefarmersmarketTN




COVINGTON CIVIC CENTER 

 

Stay up to date on upcoming 

events at the Civic Center!   

 

Visit our Facebook Page 

or 

Visit our Website! 

Do you have an announcement that 

you would like to include in your  

newsletter?  Click HERE  to email  

your info to Rebecca Ray! 

https://www.facebook.com/civiccenter100westwashington
http://www.covingtontn.com/human-resources.html
mailto:rray@covingtontn.com



